
 

 

           Mass Times: 

For Daily Mass Times Please Call (402) 643-3421 

Saturday 5:30 pm | Sunday 8:00 am & 10:00 am 

Confession Times: 

Monday thru Friday Confessions will be 20 minutes before 7 am  Mass 

Saturday Confessions will be  from 4:30 to 5:30 p.m.  

Sunday Confessions will be  30 minutes before each Mass 

Msgr. Robert Tucker, Pastor 

Rev. Jamie Hottovy, Priest in Residence 

May 26, 2024 

Volume 71, Number 21 

 Lay ministers: 
   
  Saturday, June 1| 5:30 pm 
  Acolytes:  Dan Frisbie, Volunteer    
  Servers:  Tate & Will Ratkovec 

  Lector:  Rich Bohac 
 Greeters:  Dan Pernicek Family 
  Cantor:  Karen Coufal  
 

  Sunday, June 2| 8:00 am 
  Acolytes:  Jason Clark, CJ Novak 
  Servers:  Liam Clark, Volunteer 

  Lector:  Chuck Kotera 
  Greeters:  Tim Fichtner Family 
  Cantor:  Jessica Kolterman 
  

  Sunday, June 2| 10:00 am 
  Acolytes:  Mark Peery, Jeremy Sousek 
  Servers:  Jack Owens, Elijah Kinnamon 

  Lector:  Michele Kontor 
  Greeters:  Randy Bierbaum Family 
  Cantor:   Natalia & Rebekah 

Mass Intentions: 

MONDAY,   MAY 27 
7:00 AM: †Bob Brungardt/ Nieces & Nephews 

8:10 AM: †Wm & Helen Riha/ Bill & Mary Riha 
 

TUESDAY,  MAY 28 
7:00 AM :  †Gladys Roebke 

8:10 AM: NO MASS 
 

WEDNESDAY, MAY 29 
7:00 AM :   †Dennis Fiala/ Janelle Smith 
8:10 AM: †NO MASS 
 

THURSDAY, MAY 30 
7:00 AM: †NO MASS 
8:10 AM: †NO MASS 
5:30 PM: †Donna Harding/ Family 
 

FRIDAY,   MAY 31 
7:00 AM: †Kay Cihal/ Family 
8:10 PM: †Don & Mary Jo Liska/ Ed & Stacey Bauer 
 

SATURDAY, JUNE 1 
8:00 AM: †Dorothy Kotera/ Marlene Morgan 
5:30 PM: †Toni Bohac/ Family 
 

SUNDAY,   JUNE 2 
8:00 AM :   For All Parishioners 
10:00 AM †Don & Elaine Hochstein/ Glen Hochstein Family 
 



 

 

 
The Most Holy Trinity Sunday,  May 26, 2024 

COLLECTIONS  MESSAGE FROM MSGR. ROBERT TUCKER 

What is God asking of me? 

Our response to the Lord last week 

Tithing:  $ 6005.00      E-tithing: $ .00                             

Other: $ 438.00 

DIFFERENT WAYS OF GIVING TO PARISH 

 We have set a basket next to the 
bulletins this weekend where you 

can place your envelope, 

 E-tithing—See notice on website 
for a form with instructions or in 
back of church in narthex . 

 You can mail your tithing envelopes 

directly to the church at:   

 St. Vincent de Paul Church 

152 Pinewood Ave,                             

Seward, NE  68434 

 

Check out http://formed.org   

Parish Access Code:  XGWYQP 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR 

Baptism 
Congratulations to Marlowe Joan Hegeholz, 
daughter of Brandon & Tracy Hegeholz, who 
was baptized on Saturday, May 11, 2024.  May 
she always  live as a child of God the Father.   

PRAYERS FOR THOSE IN THE MILITARY:   
Please keep the following servicemen and women  

who are members of our parish family and our 
extended families in your prayers  

 

Stanley Benes, Son of Gerald & Julie Benes  
Trevor Day, Grandson of Val Makovicka 

Maxwell Dworak, Grandson of Val & Blanche Dworak 
Matthew Flyr, son of Mike & Brandi Flyr 

Aaron Jirovsky, Son of Carl & Ellen Jirovsky 
Ethan Koetter, Son of Ben & Tera Koetter 

Phil Lenz, Son-in-law of Ken & Mary Meyer 
Mark Makovicka, Son of Val Makovicka 

Dylan Nyhoff, grandson of Geraldine Irwin 
Gretchen Peetz, Daughter of Brad & Monique Peetz 

Daniel Petersen, Son of Gary & Paula Petersen 
Jamie Policky, Grandson of Don & Kathy Policky 
Jonathon M. Policky/ grandson of Alice Policky 

Dylan Riha/ Grandson of Bill & Mary Riha 
Justin Rumery/ Grandson of Rita Rumery 

Turner Schaefer/ Grandson of Geo & Phyllis Schaefer 
Benjamin Smith, nephew of Mark & Lisa Peery 

Matthew Svoboda, son of Diane & the late Ed A Svoboda 
Christian Stolley/ Grandson of Jerry & Kathy Condon 

David Taylor/ Brother of Mary Henley 
Ben Wanetka/ Son of Scott & Camille Wanetka 

Cullen Wake/Nephew of Bryan & Tamara Kratochvil 
Michael Young/ son-in-law of Greg & Pam Walz 

 

If you have a name to add to this list, 
please call the office 402-643-3421 

** DISHES ** 

As always, we want to thank our parish ladies for their 

generosity  when asked for any type of help when called 

for a funeral.  This means so much to the families!  Your 

dishes can be picked up on a small shelf unit in the hall-

way to the cry room .. next to the wheelchairs.  We are 

trying to clean up the tables and also this should help 

protect your dishes.   

Always check the front section of  the     

bulletin for daily Mass times! 

Congratulations 
Michael Lee Denniston, son of Gary & Terena 
Denniston, &  Kaitlyn Sue Eller, daughter of 
Terry & Brenda Eller who were married here at 
St. Vincent’s on May 10, 2024.                          

Special blessings to Michael & Kaitlyn!  

Dear Parishioners, 

      This coming week Fr. Harlan Waskowiak will be celebrating Masses here 
on Tuesday and Wednesday morning at 7:00 am!  His initial message to me said 
he would be here at 7:15 am, and then on Tuesday he changed it to 7:00 am, 
which is good, since it is our normal time for morning Mass.  Fr. Waskowiak will 
also be the first priest to call (308-920-0240) if there is an emergency on those 
day, since Fr. Hottovy and I will be at the convocation in Kearney.  Gloria and 
Tausha will know how to get in touch with us if needed. 

      Remember to pray for your deceased relatives and friends on Memorial 
Day and we will have Masses on Monday morning.  Our offering of prayers for our 
deceased relatives is a tremendous gift of love to them.  Our parish has a great 
tradition of offering Masses for personal intentions and for the deceased.  The 
number of Masses that we have each year stays about the same, and since we 
have an obligation to offer the intentions we have within a year, it is necessary for 
us to send Mass intentions to other priests to offer.  We send these to the retired 
priests, to the seminary and to some smaller parishes.  The retired priests and the 
seminary generally do not receive requests to offer Masses, so by sending these 
Mass intentions to them, we are supporting these priests.  

      Remember that we have the Christ the King Sisters coming the first 
week of June for our summer program.  Please sign your child up for the summer 
program.  The Sisters do a great job, and the children learn a lot and have great 
time.  We have Mass every day with the children and there are many fun activities 
for them.  It is a way for them to experience the great joy of our faith, and it is 
something that will put into their hearts a love for Jesus and His Church.  God 
Bless you! 

Msgr. Tucker  

UPCOMING PARISH & SCHOOL ACTIVITIES 

MAY 

26 Fr. Reimers’ First Mass—4 pm 

26  Baptism 

JUNE 

10-14 Cor Jesu Rex VBS 

17  K of C Mtging 

23  Fr. Hottovy’s Anniversary Reception 

30 Baptism 

SAVE THE DATE 

SIGN UP SOON FOR VBS-COR JESU REX! 
Register your children (who will be in Gr. 2-9) for 
VBS the week of June 10-14 from 9 a.m. – 2 p.m.  
Forms are available on the front table or email  
carmen-brown@cdolinc.net. Join the CK Sisters for  
a week of Faith & Fun!!  
 

SACRAMENT DATES FOR 2025 
First Confession (Gr. 2 School & CCD): Wed, February 
26 @ 7 p.m. 
First Communion (Gr. 2 School & CCD): Sunday, April 
6 @ 1 p.m. 
Confirmation (Gr. 5 School & CCD):  Sunday, April 27 
@ 4 p.m. 

National Eucharistic Pilgrimage 

Beginning May 17, from 4 corners of the United States, and ending 
July 16,  at the Eucharistic Congrees in Indianapolis, thousands of pil-

grims will accompany Jesus, present in the Blessed Sacrament, in a procession 
across the United States: 4 routes, 60 days on the road, 1,000 hosts, 6,500 

miles traveled, 100, 000+ total participants. The pilgrimage will have stops in all 
3 dioceses in Nebraska, 8 in Grand Island, 11 in Lincoln, and 7 in Omaha.  

What an incredible event to be a part of! 

St. Vincent de Paul is taking steps to launch 
the first phase of our parish’s master plan, 

which includes several campus building 
projects. Next month, we will start a     

planning study to gauge support for a   
campaign to fund these projects, which   

include adding a gymnasium, early       
childhood  classrooms, office space and a 

commons area. Please make it a priority to 
participate when asked. Look for more    
information in the coming weeks in the   

bulletin, on   Flocknote and from the pulpit. 

All are invited 
 

Heartfelt’s Annual Remembrance 

Sunday, May 26th @ 3 pm 

Heartfelt Children’s Memorial 

115 Hillcrest Dr 

Seward, NE 

Rev.  Augustine Reimer’s First Mass will be 

held on Sunday, May 26th @ 4 pm here at St.          

Vincent’s.   Fr. Reimers First Mass is open to an-

yone who would like to attend.  Please come 

and celebrate with him.   

Congratulation to Fr. Hottovy 

who celebrated his 25th     

Anniversary Year of             

Ordination.  Please continue 

to keep him in your prayers.   

Also on Sunday, June 23rd, 

there will be a celebration 

reception.  Further details to 

follow. 

SEVEN SISTERS 
Are you interested or do you feel a calling to help strengthen the Church by ensuring 

that a Holy Hour is prayed each day of the week for the sole intention of a specific 

priest.   Do you have additional questions, please give Judy Vandenberg (402-643-
4117) or Gloria  (402-643-3247) in the church  office a phone call. 

http://www.formed.org
mailto:carmen-brown@cdolinc.net

